CITY OF LYNDON CAUCUS MEETING MINUTES MONDAY, JANUARY 20, 2020

The Caucus Meeting was called to order by Mayor Brent Hagan at 6:00 p.m. Those present: Susan Barto, Betsy Kramer, Kelly Kramer, Carla Nalley, Becky Ricketts, Amy Stuber and City Attorney John Singler. Mardy Sidebottom was absent.

Mayor Hagan mentioned business items for next council meeting. A second reading and action will be on agenda for the repealing and replacing of an ordinance relating to cable television services. The auditors from Welenken CPAs will be presenting the 2019 city audit report at the meeting.

The Mayor informed council members of the next KLC event, "City Day City Night" on February 12th. He also brought up Lyndon was on local news for the motorists turning onto railroad tracks at Whipps Mill and LaGrange Rd. and a dog situation on Gallant Fox Run Rd. Discussion was held regarding the Lyndon Park Lane property and quotes to remove graffiti at the park. Questions were asked about transactions on the Treasurer's Report and discussion was held on Lyndon becoming a certified City of Ethics.

A few concerns about buildings on Ormsby led into a discussion about flood plains and how to prevent future use on those properties. City Attorney, John Singler, suggested the City hire a civil engineer who can identify a couple of bad areas a year and present them to MSD. The outcome would be to hopefully get MSD's attention by alleviating that work they would normally have to do and offer to go in with them to repair issues as Lyndon did with those on Ormbsy Lane. A project scope of each area would be beneficial to move drainage projects along which would otherwise be decades away. Mr. Singler said he is working on a project scope with another city.

Ms. Stuber asked about the tree stump issue on Benjamin. The Mayor said the City hasn't heard from her since the last Council Meeting if she has been able to get a survey. Discussion was held. Mr. Kramer stated there has been speculation on social media about the old KMI property housing violent youths. The Mayor stated it is the KY Children's Juvenile Detention Center not the military property that will be changing to maximum security because kids will be living there while in transition. That facilities security level has changed over the years.

Meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

Brent Hagan, Mayor

ATTEST:

Stacey Woodward
Stacey Woodward, City Clerk